Y5 Newsletter Spring 2019
Happy New Year to you all.
We were impressed with the hard work that the children did last term. We hope to build on that and continue to have fun too! 
Topics

This half term our main topic is Peasants, Princes and Pestilence. We will be learning about life in the 14th Century, including the Black Death.
Trips and visitors

Last term we read the book Beetle Boy by MG Leonard. The author is coming to Eden to do a Beetle Workshop and we have booked to go on 13th February. The cost of the workshop and travel would be approximately £8.00 a child. The PSA will fund this for us which is absolutely fantastic! Thank you to the PSA and to everyone that supports our fund raising events.
Exciting Space Dome Visit

Reception, Year 1 and Year 5 all do different aspects of the topic Space. We have a Planetarium coming into the school on Thursday 24th January. Again, this is a fantastic opportunity, something that we could not afford to do on our own last term, The cost of this is £3.60 each. Please pay this on Parent Pay before 21st January.
Homework

· Reading

Please continue to read at least three times a week (five is ideal) – it really does make a difference with the Accelerated Reader Quizzes. The children are doing a great job, but do remember the quizzes are about their understanding of what they have read. The children should be writing their scores in their reading records – please ask them how they are getting on. We aim to get at least 85% on each quiz.
· Times tables

The children have shown some good improvement in their 99 Club, but still need to keep practising. We would like to see as many Y5s as possible on the Leader boards on Times Tables Rockstars. Login details should be in reading record books, but if you’ve lost them, come and ask for them.
· Other homework
Weekly spellings will continue. We will also set either grammar or maths homework on a Friday. The aim of this is to recap on work that we have already covered in class, to give the children extra practice and should take less than 15 minutes. This needs to be handed in before the following Friday – Dojos will be awarded for completed homework.
PE Kit

Please remember that the children need their PE kits in school everyday because we often are forced to change days due to weather conditions. During this cold weather the children can wear tracksuits for outdoor PE. (They do not have to be the school ones, but do need to be plain black, blue or grey). Our timetabled sessions are on Wednesday and Thursdays.
Camp
Thank you for all of the payments that have come in so far. Remember, you can make payments on Parent Pay at any time. A gentle reminder that you need to have paid a total of £100 by 15th February and the full amount by Friday 5th April.
Please find a kit list below this letter. If you are missing anything – waterproofs for example – then let us know before going out and buying anything, we have spare things at school.
Water bottles

Please make sure that the children have a labelled water bottle in school at all times and please remind them to bring them home.
Please feel free to pop into the class to see the class teacher if you have anything that you need to discuss.
 Miss Nile and Miss Kelly
KIT LIST
Please see below the kit list for our camp in June. 

Please ensure that ALL of your child’s belongings have been labelled with their name or initials – the centre will not take responsibility for the loss of personal items or equipment. 

NIGHT-TIME
· Sleeping bag and blanket – even though it is summer-time it can still get very cold.

· Pillow and pillowcase.

· Pyjamas or nightdress.

· Towel.

· Wash bag with soap, flannel, toothbrush, toothpaste and brush/comb.

DAYWEAR

· Sun Cream (30+)

· Clothing for outdoor activities should be warm and allow ease of movement – clothing may get scuffed and grubby.

· Changes of underwear.

· Trousers (tracksuit ideal but not jeans).

· Jumpers or fleeces (the evenings WILL get cold, even if the days aren’t).

· Several pairs of warm socks (they may get wet!).

· Waterproof jacket and trousers (Porthpean Centre will provide if you don’t have them).

· Wellies or walking boots (if you have them).

· Two pairs of trainers/plimolls (preferably old ones).

· Warm hat/gloves.

· Small rucksack/daysack – ESSENTIAL for carrying spare clothes and lunch!

· Two black bin bags (for wet and dirty clothes) and carrier bags.

· Packed lunch for the FIRST DAY ONLY.

· Unbreakable drinks container (no larger than 1 litre).

· Swimwear (not board shorts), towel and water shoes.

· Clothing and footwear for evening and indoor use.

NO RADIOS, IPODS, ELECTRONIC GAMES OR MOBILE PHONES.
The above should be packed into a medium sized bag.  Holdalls are much better than suitcases.  Sleeping bags are best packed separately.  Loose items should not be tied on the outside of bags.  EVERYTHING must be labelled with a name.

Useful but not essential:

1. Camera.

2. Reading book/puzzles, cards.

3. Cake for the evenings to be shared amongst the group.  If you do bring a cake, please provide a clearly labelled container.

